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SSA Releases “Homeless Plan”








The Social Security Administration (SSA) today released its first “Homeless Plan.”  The Plan identifies specific strategies that SSA will pursue in order to make its disability programs and other services more accessible to persons experiencing homelessness.  SSA prepared the Plan pursuant to report language passed by the House and Senate as part of the federal budget for fiscal year 2002.  





That language was included at the request of the National Law Center on Homelessness & Poverty (NLCHP), which has recognized for over a decade that homeless and other low income persons have great difficulty in receiving federal SSI or SSDI disability benefits -- due to numerous barriers, most of which could be removed if SSA would take action to do so.  The continuing existence of these barriers is a major reason why the most recent federal government survey on homelessness determined that only 11% of homeless persons receive SSI or SSDI, even though up to 40% may be eligible.





In response to the plan’s release, NLCHP Executive Director Maria Foscarinis stated “The Social Security Administration can play a crucial role in making good on the President’s commitment to end homelessness for persons with disabilities, and the plan released today is an important first step.”





	After reviewing the SSA homelessness plan, NLCHP Staff Attorney Jeremy Rosen noted “We are pleased that the Social Security Administration has prepared this plan, and we look forward to working with the agency on implementation.  However, there is much more that SSA must commit to doing before all or even most eligible homeless persons receive the SSI and SSDI benefits to which they are entitled.  We will continue to urge the agency to take these additional actions.”





	Mr. Rosen also highlighted several important aspects of the plan.  “I am particularly pleased that SSA has committed to help persons experiencing homelessness by continuing presumptive eligibility initiatives, expediting processing of claims, and providing additional application assistance.  I look forward to working with the agency to ensure that all eligible persons receive the SSI and/or SSDI benefits to which they are entitled.”
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